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Safety Information Bulletin 
 
SIB No.: 2014-22R1 
 
Issued:  24 July 2014 
 

 

Subject: Flight Operations to Tel Aviv Ben Gurion International 
Airport, Israel 
 

Ref. Publications:  None. 
 

Applicability: National Aviation Authorities and aircraft operators. 
 

Description: Due to the potentially hazardous situation created by the 
armed conflict in Israel and Gaza, EASA had issued SIB 
2014-22 recommending airspace users to refrain from 
operating to and from Tel Aviv Ben Gurion International 
Airport (LLBG). 

 On the basis of information provided by the Civil Aviation 
Authority (CAA) of Israel and following coordination with the 
Federal Aviation Administration, SIB 2014-22 is hereby 
revised. 

 The Agency continues to draw the aviation community’s 
attention to the necessity to closely monitor risks to the safety 
of international civil flights.  
 

Recommendation(s): EASA recommends to the National Aviation Authorities 
(NAAs) to base their decisions for flight operations to and 
from Tel Aviv Ben Gurion International Airport (LLBG) in 
Israel on thorough risk assessments, in particular using risk 
analysis made by operators.  

 EASA will stay in close contact with the CAA of Israel which 
has committed to support and inform NAAs and operators 
immediately about any changes of the actual situation in 
Israel.  
    

Contact(s): For further information contact the Safety Information Section, 
Executive Directorate, EASA. E-mail: ADs@easa.europa.eu. 


